Rotary Community Service Award Nominee

Stan Takis

Stan is a resident of Williamston, MI and taught in the Williamston Community Schools for 20 years.  Dating back to high school he took leadership roles in marching band, journalism, Model UN and other student groups.  Those skills directly relate to his years at WCS and in community events.  

Stan and his family moved to Williamston in 1986 and he began his work with school, community and summer theater, as well as various local musical productions.  This involvement continues to this day. After retiring from WCS he has continued to support the drama programs, volunteering to work with teachers and students in whatever capacity he is needed – vocal coach, choreography, research, technical support, sound, musical arrangements and pit direction.  These contributions have greatly added to the skill and knowledge of students as well as providing top-notch productions for the community.  

Five years ago he assisted in revamping the Williamston Area Beautification Fund’s variety show, adding a live band and ensemble production involving the entire community. The WABF’s variety shows have raised funds for completion of the American Legion Memorial Band Shell in Williamston’s McCormick Park (2008) and financial support of the Williamston Summer Concert Series which began in 2011 in the band shell.  These efforts have enhanced the arts in our community.  For these variety show productions he painstakingly arranges the music for voices and instruments for each number with some musical numbers taking weeks to create. Each show requires months of preparation and long hours before rehearsals begin.  He also organizes and conducts a repeat variety show in the band shell during Jubilee week, and this year may add another performance later in the summer.

Along with his ongoing work with the Williamston students and the WABF, Stan directs a church choir, for which he also composes, arranges transcribes, translates, and publishes music in both Greek and English.  He and his wife, Nancy, have created a globally-used website for Greek orthodox musicians, and have worked with choirs and churches around the US, teaching and conducting workshops, as well as providing specific music or information for clergy, chanters, directors, students, and choirs who use the website.  All the music and services are free of charge.  

Stan continues to use his skills, knowledge and abilities for the betterment and enrichment of our community.  If you are fortunate enough to know Stan, you know that you only need to mention that you need something and he is ready to provide whatever assistance he can.

I have known and worked with Stan for over 20 years and I can attest to his commitment to the Williamston community and its students.  He is a stellar individual and well deserving of this award. 
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